





Collaborative Reform Completion Memorandum

Finding # 28: The SFPD'’s failure to fully and adequately address incidents of biased
misconduct contributed to a perception of institutional bias in the department.

Recommendation # 28.7 : The SFPD needs to encourage all personnel to report biased
behavior to the appropriate officials.

Response Date: 12/17/2020

Executive Summary:

The process to encourage all personnel to report biased behavior began approximately 5
years ago in 2015; with the Department acknowledging the role of implicit bias and the
importance of reporting biased behavior (see Attachment #1 — SFPD DB 15-249, “Not on My
Watch” pledge). Incorporated within the pledge is a commitment to confront intolerance and
report such conduct without pause.

The Department further expanded its acknowledgment of Implicit Bias in 2016 by partnering
with the Department of Human Resources to provide Bias Awareness Training to Captains and
Lieutenants (see Attachment #2 — SFPD Memo: Implicit Bias Awareness Training). Additional
engagement, both internal and external to the Department, was clarified with direction from the
Chief of Police. Also distributed was a Chief's Directive regarding Investigations of Allegations
of Bias (see Attachment #3a — SFPD Memo: DOJ/COPS Rec 28.7 and Attachment #3b —
SFPD Memo: Chief’s Directive).

The Department reissued the “Not on My Watch Pledge” (see Attachment #4 — SFPD DB 17-
228, “Not on My Watch” pledge, reissue), published its Strategic Plan and posted it in all
Department facilities (see Attachment #5 — SFPD DB-99, “San Francisco Police Department
Strategic Plan 1.0 Rollout and First Steps”), reissued the “Not on My Watch Pledge” (see
Attachment #6 — SFPD DB 19-240, “Not on My Watch” pledge, reissue) and ensured Members
acknowledged and committed to the components of the pledge and Strategic Plan (see
Attachment #7a-7c — SFPD Training Audits of DB 15-249, DB 17-228, and DB 18-99).
Furthermore, the Department incorporated Implicit Bias training and the “Not on My Watch”
pledge to every SFPD Police Academy recruit (see Attachment #7 — “Not on My Watch
Pledge” signed forms from SFPD Academy Lateral Class 262).

Further clarification (including contemporary definitions) of bias were distributed to all
Department Members in August 2020, as the Police Commission adopted DGO 5.17 (see
Attachment #9 — SFPD DGO 5.17: Bias-Free Policing Policy).

As with any observed violation of Department policy, Members report suspected violations to
their supervisor, who then initiate an administrative investigation (see Attachment #10 — SFPD
DGO 1.06). If Members believe they are the subject of bias, they report the incident to a
supervisor (see Attachment #11 — SFPD DGO 11.07: Prohibiting Discrimination, Harassment
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